SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Near Martock on Wednesday 18th March 2015.

Present:  
  Mrs L Coles; A Downing; A Harker; Ms S Herman; 
                             Ms R Myers; Mrs F Norman; Ms E Waller
In Attendance:  N Woollcombe-Adams (Chief Officer) and M Harvey (Development Officer).
1. Apologies for Absence – Ms S Dugmore; G Morris; P Whitaker and G Winter.
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting – 
Item 11b – After the words “Day Lewis” add “Hendford”.  “£1.40” should read “£1.43”.
4. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting – None.

5. Minutes of the Executive Meeting held on 2nd March 2015 – 

a) Noted that the Self Evaluation form had been completed, and would be put on to Pharmoutcomes.
b) Members to ensure that all newsletter items are sent to NWA as soon as possible. ACTION ALL

c) Noted that Tanya Whittle was the NHS England member responsible for co-commissioning with the CCG.
d) Item 4 Re-alignment of Responsibilities – Members agreed and understood that with effect from 1st April NWA would only be working for 8 hours per week. MH would have an additional 4 hours remunerated, and a further 4 hours would be available as required for development work. RM would be responsible for keeping the Strategy document up to date, and SH would take over the management of the LPC website.
With effect from 1st April MH would assume the title of Chief Officer, and NWA would adopt the title of LPC Secretary.

6. Correspondence – 

a) Skills Audit – NWA would complete a spread sheet of these.  All Members were requested to respond to NWA’s recent email, advising of their particular skills. ACTION ALL

b) Vanguard – The involvement of South Somerset with Yeovil Hospital was noted, and it was agreed that the LPC should attempt to establish a presence. ACTION LC/NWA

c) Andrew Lane, PSNC Representative – Would be attending the LPC Meeting on 8th July.
7. CCA Report – AD agreed to complete this.
8. Budget/Financial Issues – 

RM presented the budget which would form part of the annual report to be distributed to Contractors. It was proposed by AD and seconded by AH that this budget should be agreed by the Committee. The vote was carried unanimously. RM agreed to let NWA have a copy of the audited accounts to distribute to Contractors as part of the LPC annual report. ACTION RM
RM distributed new style expense forms to Members, and explained the various codes. It was agreed to adopt these. 
9. Development Officer’s Update – 

The Development Officer had submitted his report in advance of the meeting.

a) MH explained the context of the meeting he had with Tanya Whittle, and her co-commissioning role. He further explained how it was hoped that NHS England and the CCG would intend to operate.  
b) MH outlined the proposed new SLA for MAS, which was agreed by the Committee. 
c) MH explained the draft SLA concerning the Availability of Specialist Medicines.
d) Memory Service – 4 patients had been referred to their GPs, and Medicines Optimisation arranged for a further 11.
e) Needle Exchange – Negotiations continue with the Committee agreeing that they would be keen to continue the service, subject to appropriate funding.
f) Smoking Cessation – Committee were pleased to note that S4H would be using Pharmoutcomes. It was noted that the voucher scheme was coming to an end, and that outstanding vouchers should be presented by the end of the financial year. MH agreed to email Contractors once final confirmation had been received. ACTION MH
g) SCR – Pharmacies currently operating SCR would be allowed to continue after the pilot had expired.
h) Discharge Project – MH is holding discussions with the Yeovil Hospital Chief Pharmacist.
10. Clinical Commissioning Group and Somerset Health and Well Being Board – 

NWA outlined what had taken place at the recent Somerset Health and Well Being Conference. He was pleased to report that the LPC would be put on the attendance list for future conferences. NWA also reported that he and the Chairman had had a very constructive meeting with Christine Lawrence, the Chairman of the HWB.  

11. Report of the Applications Sub Committee – 
NWA advised that NHS England had made their final Rurality Determination in respect of the Martock area, and that it was as submitted originally by NHS England and agreed by the LPC earlier in the year.

12. LPC Strategy Update – 
a) Training and Development – Section updated.
b) Governance – It was proposed by RM and seconded by SH that the completion of Officer Contracts should be left to the Chairman. ACTION LC

NWA to update the declarations of interest for the next Committee meeting, and to add a copy of the Nolan Principles to all future agendas. ACTION NWA

c) Communications – Group to discuss the possibility of having an External Newsletter for strategic items.
d) Services – Section updated.
13. Shaun Green, Somerset CCG – 

a) MAS – No news as yet from the sub region ref Co Commissioning.  SG suggested LPC should contact Michael Bainbridge as part of the Urgent Care agenda to talk through a business plan to include a Pharmoutcomes proposal. PAMM is supportive of Emergency Supply and MAS.
b) Smoking Cessation – Public Health have agreed to reimburse GPs for 12 months. With effect from 1st July new clients are to be referred to the S4H Service, and in the interim prescriptions would be for no longer than 14 days. Patients who had been on NRT for more than 6 months would be reviewed.
c) EPS Problems – Problems had been experienced at Blackbrook which were likely to affect patients nationwide. These problems occurred when changes were made to prescriptions.  LPC agreed to make PSNC aware of these problems at the forthcoming regional meeting, so that they could be raised nationally. ACTION MH/NWA
d) Repeat Dispensing Protocol – This now formed part of the Community Pharmacy Contract, and the LPC agreed that it would wish to do things in a joint protocol, as it would not wish GPs, following the widening implications of the EPS project, to be inundated by 103 pharmacies.
e) Provision of MAR Charts/DDA Assessments – Whilst most Pharmacists could produce MAR charts there was of course a risk in most not having access to SCR. It was a matter of professional judgement for the pharmacist, as to the format of the MAR chart as there is no set format.
f) Website Link – SG agreed that it was not a problem for there to be a link between the Medicines Management and LPC websites for such matters as Formulary, Specials and Antibiotic Guidance.
g) Campaigns – In the near future campaigns will centre on respiratory problems and look at analgesics. Longer term antibiotics and waste campaigns will be refreshed. The CCG are keen to support flu vaccines and dementia diagnosis where the pharmacy role needs to be promoted.  
14. Presentation on Negotiating/Influencing – 

MH conducted a group exercise, following his induction at a recent PSNC presentation on this topic.
15. Date and Place of Next Meeting – 

Executive Meeting – 14th April 2015. Location Stoke Hill Barn, Stoke St Mary at 1.00pm.

Full LPC Meeting – 12th May 2015, at Ash House 9.30am.

16. Any Other Business – 

AH would shortly be supplying details of 2 training events about Anti-coagulation, which would need to be given maximum publicity.

